JSTS Minutes of June 20, 2011 Meeting

Meeting called to order at Monmouth County Library in Manalapan at 7 pm. Introductions of 4 board members (Harold, Jeff, Caren, Donna) and 32 members/guests were announced.

Minutes

Minutes were accepted as posted on the website.

Treasurer's Report – Caren Less

• Caren read the Treasurer's Report for 5/1/11-5/31/11 and a motion was made to accept the report and carried.

Membership Report – Caren Less

• To date, we have 264 members – 83 new, 173 renewed, 5 lifetime members, and 3 bike shops.

Correspondence – Donna Matulewicz

• Donna read miscellaneous mail and then circulated it.

Ride Report – Harold Brenner

- **Pizza Week** There will be free pizza after the five weeknight rides to celebrate the longest day. Harold asked for a vote to increase the \$350 budgeted to an additional \$200 to reflect the extra rides this year. This was unanimously approved.
- Club Century on Sunday, Sept. 4 A new route is planned starting from Bayshore (Keyport) to Washington Crossing. Please let Harold know if anyone can volunteer to SAG support for the various Club rides on this day.

Old Business – Harold Brenner

• Holiday Party on Saturday, Dec. 3 – Stephanie McAuliffe reported that the party is being held at Sal's Restaurant in Shrewsbury. It is BYOB. The Club will subsidize \$35 per person, and \$3400 is budgeted.

New Business – Harold Brenner

• Meetings at bike shops/Guest Speakers – Harold proposed that it be put on the agenda for the next meeting that if a meeting is held at a bike shop, then that bike shop's membership fee for the year will be waived. If JSTS has a guest speaker at a meeting, then a membership fee for the year will be waived for that person.

Bob Spony is stepping down as a B Ride Leader and will be riding in the C group. He encouraged other B riders to step up and volunteer as ride leaders.

Fred Sweet mentioned that Larry Woode, a former member, recently passed away of a heart attack.

At 7:30, a guest speaker, Thomas Manzi, a triathlete coach from Training Bible Coaching (founded by Joe Friel), spoke to the group for an hour about training/fitness and answered questions. Tom, who resides in Pt. Pleasant and Arizona during the winter, has participated in 6

Ironman races. He gave a very informative talk, and everyone enjoyed listening to him.

The meeting was adjourned.